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7th May 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Carer/Student 

I am pleased to inform you that after a comprehensive application process we have appointed Wunzouya Abass 

and Ruby Cain as our Head Girl and Deputy Head Girl respectively for September 2021. Heads of House and Senior 

Student positions will be announced next week. We thank everyone who put themselves forward for all student 

leadership positions; the quality of applications was very high. 

Years 11/13  

Earlier this week, Mrs Stephenson, Deputy Headteacher, delivered assemblies to both year groups about the 

Teacher Assessment Grades. Information will be coming out to parents early next week, including details of 

evidence that we will be using for each subject.  We continue to be impressed with the attitude of our Year 11 

and 13 students, who remain motivated to provide suitable evidence for the process. 

 

Parent/Student surveys 

Thank you to those who completed the surveys. We are in the process of analysing responses and will share the 

outcomes with you in due course. 

 

YCH Services for Young People: Focus project for young people with learning disabilities 

Please click here for details of sessions that are provided by YCH Services for Young People (part of HCC). The 

focus project enables young people to access an inclusive, supportive space where they can safely socialise with 

their peers and learn new social and independent living skills, whilst taking part in fun, engaging activities. 

 

Staff news 

Well done to Mrs Carr, Head of History, who has been made an Honorary Fellow of the Historical Association. This 

is in recognition of the work Mrs Carr has produced for the Teaching History journal and for leading training 

sessions for new department leaders in History. 

 

I wish you all a pleasant weekend 

Regards 

Mr M Warren 

Headteacher 

 

https://presdales.herts.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/Broxbourne-Focus-LD-Project-13-17s-.pdf

